MINUTES

Amusement Ride Safety Committee
DATE | TIME: December 11, 2024 | 9:00 AM – 10:30 AM
LOCATION:  4501 S 2700 W, Taylorsville, UT 84129, Redwood A Conference Room | Google Meet
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT
Andre Meacham | Johnnie Miller | | Ben Sheldon | Cara Sherlock| Larry Mullenax | Pam Zoeller | Robert Miles (Non-voting Member)
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT

OTHER ATTENDEES
Rhett Arnell (UDOT Amusement Ride Safety Director),
Peter Asplund UDOT Policy and Legislative Services)
WELCOME
· Andre calls the meeting to order and takes roll. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR DECEMBER MEETINGS
· Andre asks for a motion to approve the Utah Amusement Ride Safety Committee meeting minutes for the June 12th meeting. Johnnie makes a motion, Ben seconds the motion, and it passes with a vote of 5 - 0 - 1, with Larry abstaining.
· Yeas - 5		         Nays - 0		                  Absent/Abstain - 1

André Meacham		Larry Mullenax
Johnnie Miller		
Ben Sheldon		
Cara Sherlock		
Pam Zoeller		


CURRENT STATE OF AMUSEMENT RIDE ONLINE SYSTEM, RIDE PERMITS, AND QSI APPLICATIONS
· Rhett gave an update on the current number of permitted rides and inspectors.  There are approximately 237 permitted rides and 34 inspectors.  Revenue this year is $23,500 thus far.
R920-60-8(3)(B) TWO YEAR RENEWAL FOR INSPECTORS
· Rhett asked a question about one year vs two year Inspector terms.  André explained that the certifications from NARSO and AIMS are for two years so the decision to match that was made.  Discussion followed pertaining to insurance inspectors and the need for QSI Inspectors as per the code.
· Inspector discussions continued concerning CEUs and inspection experience as it relates to QSIs renewing their certificates with Utah.  The code and rule are consistent with the requirements of CEUs and have an expiration date of two years.
R920-60-6(5) AND R290-60-8(3) FEES DISCUSSION
· Rhett discussed UDOT’s current position on whether the ARS program should be self-sustaining.  UDOT realized that the fee schedule would need to be very high to be able to offset the costs of managing this program and made the decision to keep fees reasonable and cover the difference.
DISCUSSION ON NEEDED AMENDMENTS TO ADMINISTRATIVE RULE R920-60 AMUSEMENT RIDE SAFETY, IF ANY
· Rhett presented R920-60 with tentative changes and updates for discussion with the group
· Group discussion centered around ensuring that adventure courses were still defined and that the ASTM standard definitions were the basis for any definition changes.
· Peter Asplund talked about his role in the Admin Rule writing process and he will be of assistance anytime this group needs it.
· Discussion moved to R920-60-5 the General Requirements section and whether ot not that is being duplicated and could be eliminated.
· The appeals process wording was discussed using the Non-Voting Member of the committee as the first level of appeal and the ARSC as the second level of appeal.  
· Improved wording and style will need to be addressed on all changes.
ROUNDTABLE
· Ben provided an update H.R. 10205 National Amusement Park Ride Safety Act and the Consumer Product Safety Act.  ASTM and IAAPA or working to educate leaders in Congress about the State regulations and the Amusement Safety Industry as a whole.
· Larry mentioned the ICON park accident and the court ruling.
MEETING ADJOURNMENT
· The meeting adjourns at 10:32 AM.

